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As part of the NSW Government’s plan to rebuild essential services targeted investment is being made in 
public education. As part of this plan, a project is underway to upgrade Punchbowl Public School.  

Removal of Block L (support learning) on Saturday 2 December 2023 

As part of the project to upgrade Punchbowl Public School, the existing Block B (Early Stage 1 classrooms) 
and Block L (Support learning) will need to be demolished and removed to allow the construction of the 
new Block N. Block L will be relocated to another school this Saturday 2 December 2023. 

Two temporary demountable classrooms were installed in September 2023 and the students from Block L 
(support learning) have now moved into the temporary classrooms ahead of this move. 

Works to prepare for the removal, including fencing and disconnection of services have already 
commenced on site and are being undertaken during school hours. 

A mobile crane will be delivered to the school to enable the removal of the building, with the removal 
taking place via Viola Street. Traffic control will be in place during crane movements. 

It is expected that there will be some noise created as a result of this work, but will be minimised as much 
as possible and only take place during working hours.  

Access will be maintained for all residential properties at all times and the school will be made safe for the 
return of students next week.  

Working hours  

Standard project working hours for the preparation works are 7 am to 5 pm, Monday to Friday with the 
removal works taking place 7am – 5pm Saturday. Noisy works will be restricted after 1 pm on Saturdays. 
No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays. Thank you for your patience while we deliver this 
important piece of school infrastructure. 
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